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Subject: 	Receive and File a Presentation by the County Executive Office 
Regarding Work Being Done with the Southern California Edison 
Energy Leadership Partnership Program Grant 

Recommendations:  Receive and File 

Discussion:  

In April 2011 the County of Ventura was awarded $1 million from Southern California 
Edison for the purpose of developing, implementing, and enhancing current 
administrative activities aimed at reducing our greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions. More 
specifically to this presentation, grant funds are being used to provide educational 
materials for County staff and community members. As part of the outreach we created 
a video "Working and Living Sustainably County of Ventura" that highlights all of the 
great work being done throughout the County by all departments and agencies. We will 
be showing the video during today's presentation. 

Sincerely, 

Sue Hughes 
Deputy Executive Officer 

Michael Powers 
County Executive Officer 
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